From: J C

**Sent:** Monday, January 27, 2020 11:58 AM

To: Regional Housing

Subject: RHNA allocation methodology

I am only one of the thousands of concerned residents of Yorba Linda who is opposing RHNA allocation methodology by your organization.

How is it fair or reasonable for your organization to mandate an additional 75,000 additional units to be allocated by Orange County, which will increase Yorba Linda's allocation from 207 dwelling units to 2,322 dwelling units, all within 2021-2029? This is an outrageous increase of 1,120%!

Furthermore, Yorba Linda may be subject to fines ranging from \$10,000 - \$600,000 per month if it does not identify sufficient housing sites to meet the RNHA number. What your organization is mandating is unreasonable and unattainable by any Orange County city without forcing everyone into bankruptcy.

Yorba Linda has had positive relationship with your organization throughout this last RHNA cycle, evident by my city meeting the needs of our RHNA allocation. Yorba Linda even has built one of the only affordable housing projects in the entire Orange County that provides housing for those youths who are aging out of the foster care system.

I have faith in each of the Yorba Linda Council members to properly and appropriately address the needs of our community, and make any necessary changes to meet our community's needs. However, your organization's last minute change in methodology, thus ignoring months of public comment and the proper process is not how we can realistically address our State's housing issues.

I hope you will consider my deep concerns about this matter and truly reconsider the newly proposed mandate to make it more fair and attainable for everyone.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Janet Chang